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Growing Young in Christ 

From the Principal 

CONTACT US 
 

ST FRANCIS DE SALES 

Principal - Christine White 

Vice Principal - Angela Faiola 

General Inquiries - 03 8773 6700 

Absence Line - 03 8773 6788 

E. principal@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

 

SFS ADVISORY BOARD 

Chairperson  - Fiona Fowler 

SFS Parents & Friends Association 

President  - Elena Senise 

Vice President  -  Courtney Thursfield 

Treasurer—Shivanthi Perera 

Secretary - Raquel Netto & Mandy Admiraal 

E. sfspfa@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

SFS Maintenance Committee 

Brad Jackson 

ST KEVIN’S PARISH 

Parish Priest:  Fr Desmond Moloney 

Assistant Priest:  Fr Dong Tran 

120 Hallam Road, Hampton Park 3976 

T.  9799 2108 

E.  HamptonPark@cam.org.au 

 

KHARISMA KIDS 

0411 295 273 

 

JUNE 

Sun 9th Mowing Roster      9am—11am 

Team 6 

Mon 

10th 

Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

No school today 

Tue 11th School Banking Day 

Fri 14th Red Rooster Lunch 

Fri 14th Year 3/4 Badminton 

Year 5/6 Footy Clinic 

Fri 14th mConnect—A workshop with life 

coach Dr Yasmin Raja 

Fri 14th P & F Afternoon Tea and  

Uniform Shop Sales  2.45pm 

Tue 18th School Banking Day 

Wed 

19th 

Summer Lightning Premiership 

6pm  School Advisory Board 

7.15pm P & F Committee Mtg  

Thu 20th Regional Cross Country—

Hastings  

Fri 21st Reports go home 

Fri 21st Year 3/4 Badminton 

Year 5/6 Footy Clinic 

Fri 21st Assembly—Seniors 

Tue 25th School Banking Day 

Thu 27th Specialist Day  -  

Be the Best You  

wear something blue 

Fri 28th Feast of the Sacred Heart 

Mass at 9.30am 

Fri 28th Last day of Term 2— 

early dismissal  - 2.30pm 
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   WEEKLY NEWS  
         Issue: 2.7  —  7th June, 2019  

         AS ONE IN FAITH WE LEARN AND GROW  
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Vivienne and Lorenza will be attending ICON training for 6 days over the coming 2 weeks in readiness for this 
new database program to “go live” in our school for the beginning of Term 3.  During this time we ask you for 
your support and patience as we transition to this new platform. 

During the first week of Term 3 we will not be engaging in any financial transactions.  

Please refer back to our newsletter of 17th May with a more detailed description of the ICON implementation  
process. 

Dear Parents & Guardians,  

This semester we are pleased to announce that you will be receiving your 

child’s semester report online via the nForma Parent Portal for the first time on 

Friday, June 21st 2019.  

Instructions on how to access the nForma Parent Portal will be sent out to the 

email addresses that have been previously supplied to the school. These 

emails will be sent out Friday, June 14th 2019. It is very important that you have 

updated your email addresses with the school, as an automated email contain-

ing instructions and login details will come from noreply@nforma.com.au and 

not the school. Please ensure that you check your junk/spam folder for an email 

from that address. 

It is highly recommended that you use a computer to access your child’s reports 

for the first time. Subsequent logins can be made on a mobile device if pre-

ferred. Once you have followed the instructions, you will be able to view your 

child’s report online.  

You can also use the following link: https://parent.nforma.ct.com.au/app/

index.html?schooldomain=schooldomain_here #/login  

Once in the portal you will need to: 

choose your child (if you have more than one at our school)  

and then choose 'Assessment and Reporting'. 

 Then select the year/semester.  

Forgotten passwords: If you have forgotten your password, please follow the 

'forgotten password' link. Please note that your new password needs to be at 

least 7 characters long and must include at least one non alpha-numeric char-

acter, e.g. *, - / or similar. If you have requested a password reset and the email 

does not appear, please look in your junk/spam folder for an email from no-

reply@nforma.com.au.  If you have any questions or issues, please contact the 

school office.     Cont’d next page ….. 
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From the Principal 
This year the Literacy and Numeracy report sections will report on what your child has achieved and this will be followed 

by your child’s personal goal for their next action. The personal goal will link with the recently set goal in their goal folder. 

You can see the goal folder for the action your child needs to work on to achieve this goal. The children have regular goal 

conferences and receive feedback on their evidence of learning as they work towards the achievement of the goal. We 

hope parents will find this helpful as we work in partnership to support your child’s learning. 

In addition this year’s reports will see the Religious Education report comments and the Inquiry Learning report comments 

in the same section. In Term 1 the concept was Celebrations and we had a history subject focus and in Term 2 the concept 

has been conservation and we have had a science focus. As we enquire into the subject area we make meaningful links 

with our faith. Thus these areas are integrated our new report format. As this is the first time we are sending an electronic 

report we ask for your patience if by chance you do not receive the Semester one report by Friday 21 June. We will pray 

that there are no glitches and everything works to deliver the report to you electronically to your chosen email address 

this semester. 

 

Once you have done this you are 

set up to receive, view, print or 

save your child’s report.  

You will receive the report on Fri-
day 21 June 2019. 

into the nForma Parent Portal 
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From the Principal 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catholic Education Melbourne School  

Improvement Surveys (CEMSIS):  

2-20 September 2019 

Throughout each year, we pause to listen to our students, families and staff to gauge how our learning commu-

nity is travelling. This feedback is invaluable to our progress as effective school communities and is backed by 

evidence-based research and best practices.  

One of the more important formal ways we engage and gather data is through CEMSIS, the Catholic Education 

Melbourne School Improvement Surveys.  

CEMSIS is a set of surveys that have been built specifically for Catholic Schools in Melbourne by Learning Ser-

vices teams at Catholic Education Melbourne in partnership with researchers at Learning First and in wide con-

sultation with Principals in our schools. 

In 2019, students, families and staff are invited to participate in CEMSIS using our brand new, secure and pur-

pose-built online platform. The online platform is where our school leaders will access the summary reports that 

visualise the results of the student, family and staff surveys.  

The CEMSIS survey platform is operated by an independent supplier, ORIMA Research Pty Ltd. The platform 

meets with the very high security and privacy standards for handling student and school data. In preparation for 

our participation we have updated our privacy policy to ensure our school community is fully informed and pro-

tected.  Students at our school will be provided with supervised sessions where teachers are on hand to help 

and answer any questions. Families and staff can complete the survey anytime over the three-week window via 

an emailed link and password.  

Feedback from last year’s pilot trials indicate many surveys were done across a range of mobile devices and 

different web browsers. Schools will be providing more information about CEMSIS throughout Term 2 and 3 via 

newsletters and social media.  

Our community’s opinions are critical to understanding how our school is performing – CEMSIS is a key data 

source for guiding the ongoing work to improve our school.  

All participation is invited, welcomed and 100% voluntary. The surveys are not a test; they are an inclu-

sive way to feed the work we are already doing to improve our school. Everyone has the right to refuse to partic-

ipate, or withdraw from the survey at any point before, during, or after completion of the survey. Please notify 

the school if your child does not wish to participate. 

If you would like more information, please contact the school.  Christine White, Principal 
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Education in faith 
Encompassing: Prayer, Liturgy, Sacraments, Icons/Symbols 

CELEBRATING ST KEVIN’S DAY 
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Education in faith 
Encompassing: Prayer, Liturgy, Sacraments, Icons/Symbols 

 ‘The Holy Spirit will teach you everything’. 
John 14: 15–16, 23–26 

Because they still did not understand all that Jesus had told them, the dis-
ciples were huddled together, frightened, in a room. The doors locked, 
notwithstanding, Jesus entered the room and greeted the disciples with a 
sign of peace. Some have interpreted this sign of peace as more than the 
all be well with you, variety but more of the shalom type which entails a 
perfect harmony with God. In any case, the disciples received the Holy 
Spirit and came to understand the peace Jesus intended. The authority 
and power to forgive sins was also given to the Church at that time. 

Children often come to parents frightened about one thing or another. It is a 
parent's job to calm their fears and generally parents do a pretty good job. 
But sometimes, a parent's doubts or concerns are the same as their chil-

dren's. When this happens, parents are not always sure how to answer them and after reading Sunday’s Gos-
pel we may think that our faith is not strong enough. But doubt does not necessarily mean a lack of faith. 
Sometimes the best thing parents can do is tell their children they wonder about the same things their children 
do and then together think about how our faith helps us answer the concern. Generally, these conversations 
revolve around a serious illness or death in the family and what happens when we die. It's not lack of faith that 
causes us to not know. It is a lack of knowledge, because it's true, 
none of us knows exactly. 

Since this Gospel passage reminds us that the Church received the 
power to forgive our poor choices, this might be a good time to talk 
about reconciliation as a family and how receiving forgiveness from 
one another or through the Sacrament of Reconciliation, helps us heal 
and grow. If your family did not receive the sacrament during Lent, 
this might be a good time to go as a family  

Peace and Blessings! 

Elisabetta Micallef 

Religious Education Coordinator (REC) 

emicallef@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

“You find peace not by rearranging the cir-

cumstances of your life, but by realizing 

why you are at the deepest level”. 

ECKHART TOLLE  

 

Sacramental News: 

Eucharist Family Workshop:    Tuesday, 6th August at 7pm 

First Eucharist Sacrament:    Saturday, 24th August at 7pm 

     Sunday, 25th August at 9am 

Caritas Project Compassion Thank you to all the families who have returned Project Com-

passion boxes from last term. 

If you have not yet returned your family box, could you please return them to the office  as 

soon as possible.  Thank you. 

mailto:emicallef@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au
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Office News 

HERE ARE THE DATES FOR THE REST OF THE 2019/2020 ROSTER. 

IF YOUR DATE WAS CANCELLED OR YOU COULD NOT ATTEND YOUR  

ROSTERED DATE—PLEASE FEEL FREE TO JOIN ANY OF THESE DATES.   

REMEMBER TO SIGN THE ATTENDANCE SHEET ON THE DAY 

 June  9am—11am  Sunday 9th  Queen’s Birthday long weekend 

 July  9am—11am  Saturday 20th 

 August 1pm—3pm  Sunday 11th 

 Sept  9am—11am  Saturday 14th 

 Oct  9am—11am  Sunday 6th  Day light savings begins 

   Working Bee # 2 Saturday 19th 9am—12noon 

 Nov  1pm—3pm  Saturday 2nd Melbourne Cup long weekend 

   1pm—3pm  Sunday 17th  

 Dec  9am—11am  Sunday 1st 

   9am—11am  Saturday 14th 

 Jan 2020 9am—11am  Saturday 18th Term holiday 

 Feb 2020 1pm—3pm  Sunday 2nd 

   9am—11am  Saturday 15th 

MOWING ROSTER 

Team 6 

Sunday 

9am—11am 

Sunday 

9th June 

Nitharshan Gunaretnam Mandy Admiraal Clifford Karghoo 

Mahesh Balakrishnan Diego Silva Acevedo Shaun Witherden 

Sharon Perera Ashley Vella Melissa Turner 

Janath Nissanka Sanal Elemblan Mark Harrison 

Jason McGrath   
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School Community 
Encompassing: Parents, Parish, School Board, Enrolment, Social Justice, Accessibility and the Wider Community.  

Week 7 Production News 
 
Working Bee today - Friday 7th June 
Today, Lulli, Rachel and I ran a working bee 
worked on props for the 2019 Productions. We 
will have more Working Bees coming shortly and 
we’d love for some parents to come and help us 
out. If you haven’t got time to come into school 
during the day but would like to make some 
costumes/props, please email me at 
kgalea@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 
 
Thank you to Reshani for kindly volunteering to 
make five shark costumes and to my aunty, Mary 
Grech, for whipping up these cool sea creature 
tops for the students in PP!! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Truck/Van Drivers needed:  
We are currently looking for anyone who has a van/truck to  
help us move our props on the days of Production: Friday 13th September/Friday 
11th October at 8am. If you are available, please let Kristy know at 
kgalea@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au   
 
Donations of props: 
We are also currently looking for some props to be donated. We are looking for 
beach items for the Junior Production (beach towels, sun chairs, beach balls etc.) 
and any items that resemble different decades for the Senior Production (old 
technology - phones, typewriters, lava lamps - any junk you want to get rid of, 
we'll be happy to keep). Thank you very much to the families that have kindly 
donated props – we really appreciate it! 
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School Community 
Encompassing: Parents, Parish, School Board, Enrolment, Social Justice, Accessibility and the Wider Community.  

The 5/6 Understanding others action team is hosting a coffee stall, be-

fore and after school, to raise money for energy-poverty countries. Eve-

ry $25 we raise goes to 1 Solar Buddy kit. We sell small muffins for 50c 

and big ones are $1, Coffee and Tea for $1.  

Where:   Outside the Community Area 

When:   Before school (approx. from 8:15am to 8:40am)   

 and after school (from 3:20pm to 3:30pm)     

 Wednesdays and Fridays  

*Week 7 Wednesday only!  

Why: To raise money for energy poverty countries. 

Your support and generosity would be much appreciated! 

THANK YOU! 

Year 5 / 6 Understanding Others Action Team 

COFFEE! MUFFINS! TEA!!!!!!!!! 

ALL FOR A GOOD CAUSE!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
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School Community 
Encompassing: Parents, Parish, School Board, Enrolment, Social Justice, Accessibility and the Wider Community.  

 

 

GRADE 5/6 SOCIAL JUSTICE TEAM  
MINI VINNIES 

 
Mini Vinnies will be collecting non-perishable food for the St Vincent de Paul Conference at St. Kevin’s 

to give to the poor people within our community.  

We are asking for your help! Could each student bring in some food items?  

The food must be: 

Non-perishable 

and before the use by date or best before date.  

Please don’t bring items that are expired as these cannot be handed out to people. 

THIS YEAR WE WILL HAVE A COMPETITION BETWEEN THE HOUSES.  

THERE WILL BE A BOX FOR  

MACKILLOP,  

BOSCO,  

TERESA  
AND  

PATRICK  
IN EACH LEARNING SPACE.  

THE MINI VINNIES WILL COLLECT THE FOOD ITEMS  

AND LET YOU KNOW WHICH HOUSE IS WINNING.  

WHICH HOUSE WILL WIN THIS COMPETITION???? 
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Learning and Teaching 
Encompassing: Student Outcomes, Policy, Assessment, Reporting, Principles and Pedagogy.  
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Student Well-Being 
Encompassing: Student Engagement, Student Connectedness, Classroom Climate, Inclusion and Prevention to Intervention. 

mConnect group with Wellsprings for women  

We have our next workshop on Friday June the 14
th

 from 1.30pm until 2.30pm in the community 

room. This will be before the Parents and Friends afternoon tea. Our guest speaker will be Dr Yasmin 

Raja who is a life coach and recent recipient of Australian coach of the year from the Coaching 

institute. The topic of her talk will be around self care.  Everyone is most welcome to attend but 

please rsvp to rlenko@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au if you are going to attend. Please see the attached 

flier for further information. 

Twilight Community Market  

We only have 3 more weeks for applications for stallholders to apply for a stall at our market. If you 
are interested or know of anyone that is interested could you please fill out the expression of interest 
form and get it back to me as soon as possible. Please see the attached form in the school newslet-
ter. I am also still looking for local businesses to donate goods for a silent auction that will be held the 
day of the market. If you have a local business or have any prizes or new goods you would like to do-
nate, please contact the school.  

BeYou 
At SFS, we are a BeYou school, 

where we value and promote the 

mental health of everyone in the school community (students, 

teachers, parents, carers and family). For more information on 

Beyou please visit the website www.beyou.au 

This week’s fact sheet continues to build on our understanding of 
resilience and why it is important and how it develops. 

How does resilience develop? 

Resilience is best understood on a continuum 
It develops and changes over time as children and young people grow and progress through develop-

mental stages. People may have more, or less, resilience to draw on at any given time depending on 

their circumstances. 

 

Biological influences 
To some extent, resilience has a genetic component (that is, it lies within a person’s individual make-

up and personal strengths). However, it’s not simply an individual characteristic nor is it a fixed  

character trait. 

mailto:rlenko@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au
http://www.beyou.au
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Student Well-Being 
Encompassing: Student Engagement, Student Connectedness, Classroom Climate, Inclusion and Prevention to Intervention. 

A combination of individual, family, community and societal factors influence children and young  

people’s developing resilience. This can include: 

Exposure to manageable stress 

Children and young people develop coping skills through exposure to manageable stress in their day-

to-day lives (for example, the everyday stress of getting ready for their early learning service or 

school). 

For infants and very young children, days are full of new, sometimes stressful, situations. Even the 

routine of nappy changes can be stressful when it’s new. For older babies and young children, every-

day stresses include meeting new people or being separated from families while in their early learn-

ing service. 

For older children, being uncertain of rules or expectations at school can lead to stress. 

For adolescents, not knowing where to turn for support, or to have questions answered, can be 

stressful.  

When educators respond in a warm and sensitive manner, children and young people learn they are 

safe, that their needs will be taken care of and they’ll be supported with their coping skills.  

 

Positive relationships  

Strong relationships within immediate and extended family 

helps at times of stress or adversity. 

This support and security is a critical buffer against life’s ups 

and downs – it’s often called a protective factor for mental 

health. 

 

Connection to diverse groups of friends is also valuable 

Even very young children develop a sense of self and self-

confidence through their peer relationships and attribute meaning and value to them. Relationships 

outside of the family mean children and young people have someone else to support them when 

times get tough.  

 

Significant adults 

Research indicates a positive relationship with at least one caring, competent adult outside of the 

child or young person’s immediate family is related to greater mental health and resilience. Positive 

relationships are particularly important for individuals who’ve not experienced close relationships with 

their family and can improve developmental outcomes. 

 

Rachel Lenko 

Student Wellbeing Leader 
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School Community 
Encompassing: Parents, Parish, School Board, Enrolment, Social Justice, Accessibility and the Wider Community.  
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School Community 
Encompassing: Parents, Parish, School Board, Enrolment, Social Justice, Accessibility and the Wider Community.  

SFS TWILIGHT MARKET 

Thursday 7th November 2019, 5-8pm 

 

Please keep Thursday November the 7th 2019, 5-8pm  
free for SFS’s Twilight Market. 

If you have a small business that you would like to promote or know 
someone who does, come and be a part of our annual Twilight Market.  

No used clothing stalls please. 

Price per stall is $20. Stallholders keep all of their profits. 

If you, or anyone you know, is interested in holding a stall, please email 
Rachel your name, contact phone number and stall type or submit the 
reply slip below to St Francis de Sales School Office by Friday June 
28th at: 

rlenko@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST – SFS TWILIGHT MARKET 

Please return by Friday June 28th 2019 

Full name:……………………………………………………………………………………………….………. 

Mobile Phone:  ……………………………………………………………………………………..……….. 

Email:…………………………………………………………………………………………………………….... 

Child’s name and group: (if applicable)  ……………………………………………………. 

Stall Type:……………………………………………………..……………………………………………….. 

mailto:jtjorpatzis@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au
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Parents and Friends Association 
sfspfa@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au  

pfavicepresident@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

pfasecretary@sfslnbrook.catholic.edu.au 

It’s SFS Disco Time!! 
Juniors: 6:00pm – 7:00pm Seniors: 7:30pm – 8:30pm 

The SFS Disco is TONIGHT!! We hope all students are coming along, dressed in their party clothes, ready to 

dance and have a heap of fun!! If you haven’t returned your permission slip, it’s not too late – you can still come 

along and pay the entry fee of $2 at the door.  Each student will receive Glow Sticks, a Freddo Frog and a packet 

of chips.  There will be dance competitions, games and fantastic prizes so come on down to have a great night 

out! 

New sign in & sign out procedure 

Doors will open 15 minutes before the Disco  

Junior Disco: 5:45pm; Senior Disco: 7:15pm  

Please enter the school via the front gate 

The purple office entrance will be open 

Head to the Community Room where all students need to be signed in by a parent or guardian 

A designated parent helper will escort your child to the disco area in LS3 

Only students and parent helpers will have access to LS3 

Please pick up your child promptly at the end of the disco as we have a small transition window between the 

Junior and Senior Discos 

Parents will need to sign out their child from LS1 at the end of the disco 

Please note the Disco is open to current SFS students only 

All parents are welcome to join us for a cuppa in the community room if you wish to wait for the disco to finish. 

If you have any questions on the night, please ask one of our friendly volunteers.  

Thank you for your co-operation. 

Thank you to our parent helpers  

A massive thank you to our parent helpers who have volunteered to assist at both dis-

cos. We have 26 parents assisting with the Junior Disco and 18 parents assisting with 

the Senior Disco. We couldn’t run these events without the support of our parent 

community so thank you again! 
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Parents and Friends Association 
sfspfa@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au  

pfavicepresident@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

pfasecretary@sfslnbrook.catholic.edu.au 

 

Red Rooster Fun Lunch: Friday 14 June 

Don’t forget the Red Rooster Fun Lunch is coming up on Friday 14 June – the kids will 
definitely enjoy a hot lunch with this freezing weather!!  Orders have now closed – 
thank you for understanding. 

All profits are being donated to the Junior and Senior School Productions.  

SFS is doing Woolworths “Earn & Learn” 

Just a reminder to keep collecting Earn and Learn stickers from Woolies 

for the school. Stickers can be dropped in the collection box at Wool-

worths Marriott Waters or we have a collection box set up in the hallway 

at school. 

The more stickers we collect, the more science, technology, maths and 

arts equipment the school can buy for our kids to use. The promotion runs 

until 25 June – let’s see if we can get to 10,000 stickers!! 

Let’s stick together and make this our biggest collection yet! 
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Parents and Friends Association 
sfspfa@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au  

pfavicepresident@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

pfasecretary@sfslnbrook.catholic.edu.au 

 

Popcorn and Chips – on sale every Friday! 

We have popcorn and plain chips on sale  

at first lunch every Friday for 50c.  

 

 

 Friday 7 June  SFS Disco 

 Friday 14 June Red Rooster Fun Lunch 

 Friday 14 June P&F Afternoon tea 

 Friday 14 June Second-hand Uniform Shop 

 Wednesday 19 June PFA Meeting at 7:15pm 

 Every Friday  Popcorn & Chip day 
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Parents and Friends Association 
sfspfa@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au  

pfavicepresident@sfslynbrook.catholic.edu.au 

pfasecretary@sfslnbrook.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Support St Francis de Sales Lynbrook 

Get your new Entertainment Membership today. 

With the 2018/2019 Entertainment Membership about to expire, now is the perfect time to buy the brand new 2019/2020 

Entertainment Membership. 

You can enjoy thousands of valuable offers for everything you love to do and support our School. 

Purchase your 2019/2020 Entertainment Membership. 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/9g12847 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Activate your new Membership for a chance to win 

 

  

CLICK HERE TO 

SUPPORT US NOW 

  

http://www.entbook.com.au/9g12847
http://www.entbook.com.au/9g12847
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